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May 28, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips,
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) to provide law enforcement services to the City of Carnation and its residents beginning January 1, 2014. 

This interlocal agreement has been modeled after and is essentially the same interlocal agreement as the ILA that King County shares with its existing partner cities, which was negotiated in 2000. Carnation was party to the 2000 ILA until it terminated services effective September 30, 2004; this proposed ordinance revives that partnership between King County and Carnation, with increased emphasis on community policing within the city. 
Council approval of this ordinance will allow the County to receive $488,530 in revenue for 2014, with room for expansion in future years of the partnership. For 2014, Carnation has selected a service package including 1 full time “dedicated” patrol officer, plus shared patrol, investigations, and all other shared services KCSO provides its partner cities.

This partnership with the City of Carnation furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan, Justice and Safety Goals, Objective 1 by providing quality law enforcement services that are locally tailored by cities with whom we partner. 
Thank you in advance for considering this extremely worthwhile contract partnership. Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this contract, please contact Robin Rask, Contract Services Unit, King County Sheriff’s Office, at 206-263-2547.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff


Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

The Honorable John Urquhart, King County Sheriff

Chris Barringer, Chief of Staff, King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO)

Robin Rask, Contract Services, KCSO
